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	 There	is	no	denying	that	this	is	a	difficult	time	for	people.	
There	is	so	much	anger,	hatred,	uncertainty,	and	financial	stress	
being	reported	by	our	media	and	causing	us	anxiety.	Due	to	tech-
nology	our	world	is	changing	faster	than	ever	before	and	we	can	
feel	out	of	control	as	we	struggle	to	keep	up.
	 Dealing	with	change	in	lifestyle	is	difficult	even	when	one	
is	excited	about	the	changes.	When	a	negative	change	is	forced	
upon	you,	the	ground	is	fertile	for	hopelessness	and	depression	to	
take	root.												
	 This	can	happen	at	any	time,	not	just	during	a	Pandemic	
shut	down.	It	can	happen	when	someone	you	love	dies,	you	ex-
perience	divorce,	your	kids	move	out,	you	get	fired	or	laid	off,	an	
investment	tanks,	your	business	goes	belly	up,	you	are	in	financial	
trouble,	and	when	the	world	pushes	you	behind	closed	doors.

“I have depression. But I prefer to say, ‘I battle’ 
depression instead of ‘I suffer’ with it. Because 

depression hits, but I hit back. Battle on.” 
— Anonymous
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Know 
Your 
Enemy



Different types of Depression

	 Not	all	depressions	are	the	same	and	it	is	important	to	un-
derstand	how	depressed	you	are	before	you	agree	to	medications.	
If	someone	you	know	is	depressed,	then	understanding	the	type	
of	depression	they	have	will	enable	you	to	either	accept	the	battle	
they	are	waging	for	the	rest	of	their	lives,	or	give	you	an	idea	about	
how	you	can	help	them	get	past	this	dark	time	in	their	lives.	



Clinical depression	is	when	medical	intervention	is	needed.	

The following are different types of clinical depression: 

Major Depression.	
	 People	who	exhibit	depression	symptoms	for	2	weeks	are	
longer	can	be	diagnosed	with	major	depression.	The	symptoms	to	
look	out	for	are:	

Sudden	weight	loss	or	gain
Trouble	getting	to	sleep	or	staying	asleep
Feeling	extremely	tired	all	day
Feeling	restless,	agitated,	sluggish
Feelings	of	worthlessness
Trouble	concentrating
Trouble	making	decisions
Thoughts	of	suicide	

	 There	are	different	levels	of	major	depression,	mild,	moder-
ate,	and	severe.	Where	someone	fits	in	on	this	scale	will	determine	
their	treatment.	Most	need	to	talk	to	a	professional	to	help	them	
obtain	the	tools	to	go	into	battle.		
	 Some	will	need	extra	pharmaceutical	help	to	balance	brain	
chemistry	or	hormones.	Medication	is	not	something	to	avoid	or	
be	discouraged	by	non-medical	loved	ones	from	taking.

Persistent Depressive Disorder (previously called chronic).	
	 People	who	suffer	from	this	type	of	major	depression	have	
been	battling	it	for	over	two	years.	Those	who	have	this	type	need	
medication	to	balance	their	chemical	makeup.	Medication	is	not	
something	to	avoid	or	be	discouraged	by	non-medical	loved	ones	
from	taking.



Bi-Polar Disorder. 
	 Those	who	suffer	from	bi-polar	disorder,	otherwise	known	
as	manic	depression,	have	extreme	mood	swings,	which	lead	to	
self-destructive	behaviours	on	both	sides	of	the	pendulum.								
	 When	they	are	in	a	manic	phase,	they	feel	invincible,	have	
big	ideas,	and	a	truckload	of	energy.	They	don’t	sleep	when	expe-
riencing	mania	and	they	don’t	have	normal	reactions	to	situations.	
A	serious	illness	in	a	loved	one	won’t	phase	them	because	they	can	
fix	anything.	Then	the	fall	comes	and	suddenly	they	can’t	do	any-
thing,	all	their	plans	and	efforts	go	up	in	smoke	as	they	hide	from	
the	world.	For	people	suffering	from	this	illness,	the	treatments	are	
more	complex.	

Psychotic Depression. 
	 This	is	major	depression	with	hallucinations	thrown	in	for	
*hits	and	giggles.	Those	suffering	from	this	type	of	depression	can	
see	things	that	aren’t	there,	are	delusional,	or	paranoid.	This	type	
of	depression	is	very	serious	and	needs	to	be	taken	seriously	by	
loved	ones	who	are	in	a	supportive	role.



Non-Clinical depression	affects	more	people	and	thankfully	is	
more	temporary	than	it’s	clinical	counterpart.

The following are different types of clinical depression: 

Situational Depression.	
	 Most	people	who	experience	depression	at	some	point	in	
their	lives	have	this	type	of	depression.	It	is	triggered	by	an	event	
they	have	no	control	over	and	causes	them	a	great	amount	of	grief.	
At	times	they	have	lost	their	purpose,	their	reason	for	living,	and	
feel	like	they	no	longer	matter	in	this	world.	Once	the	situation	has	
resolved	itself	or	enough	time	has	passed,	the	depression	eases	
and	they	can	lead	normal	lives	again.	Some	people	will	need	a	
mild	anti-depressant	to	help	them	get	through	this	time.	

Seasonal Affection Disorder (SAD).  
	 We	all	can	suffer	from	seasonal	depression	if	we	move	to	the	
north	pole	between	October	and	May	without	any	Vitamin	D	sup-
plements.	Those	who	live	in	places	where	the	sun	doesn’t	shine	for	
months	on	end,	like	Vancouver	in	the	winter,	seasonal	depression	
can	settle	in,	especially	if	your	body	lacks	Vitamin	D.	With	a	special	
bright	light	and	some	Vitamin	D	pills,	most	people	are	able	to	get	
out	of	their	funk	during	the	long	dark	winter.	

Premenstrual Dysphoric Disorder (PMDD).	This	occurs	in	women	
monthly	before	their	periods	and	can	be	hard	to	diagnose	because	
there	could	also	be	PMS	symptoms	masking	this	problem.	If	you	
find	yourself	getting	sad,	disinterested,	really	tired,	anxious	before	
your	period	every	month,	you	may	need	pharmaceutical	help	to	
manage	your	hormones	or	brain	chemistry.	



Postpartum Depression. 
	 This	occurs	in	mothers	who	struggle	after	childbirth	for	a	
lot	of	different	reasons,	hormones,	anticlimactic	expectations,	lack	
of	support,	life	changes,	lack	of	confidence,	lack	of	sleep,	and	a	
number	of	other	reasons.	Mothers	who	are	not	bonding	with	their	
babies,	cry	all	the	time,	or	want	to	do	nothing	but	sleep	need	to	
see	a	doctor,	even	if	they	don’t	feel	like	it.	They	won’t	feel	like	it.	
They	might	need	someone	to	take	control	and	get	them	help	by	
taking	them	to	the	doctor	and	explaining	what	they	are	witnessing.

“When	people	don’t	know	exactly	what	
depression	is,	they	can	be	judgmental.”

 – Marion Cotillard



Your Battle

Which	type	of	depression	are	you	facing	down?	Write	about	
your	depression	story.	When	it	started,	what	it	feels	like,	
and	how	it	affects	your	life.	When	does	it	strike,	what	are	its	
strengths,	what	are	its	weakenesses?	Analyze	the	enemy.



Choose Your 
Army



Different types of Supporters for Depression

	 You	need	an	army	to	fight	with	you	against	the	enemy.	
No	one	can	win	this	war	without	support	and	help.	It	is	easier	for	
someone	to	remain	in	the	dark	alone	instead	of	asking	for	help.	
Those	who	speak	up	and	ask	for	help	are	brave	and	have	the	
strength	to	get	better	because	they	took	the	hardest	step	–	the	
first	one.
	 You	need	to	fill	your	army’s	ranks	with	supporters	who	are	
equipped	to	help	you.	It	is	important	you	recruit	more	than	one,	as	
it	is	unfair	to	expect	one	person	to	take	on	the	burden	of	helping	
you	get	back	on	your	feet.
	 As	the	General	of	this	army	it	is	important	for	you	to	care	
for	your	troops.	Unless	you	are	paying	for	professional	help,	your	
support	system	is	not	all	about	you.	It	is	important	you	find	ways	
to	support	those	friends	and	family	members	who	step	up	to	help	
you.	When	you	help	others	you	find	purpose	and	meaning	in	your	
life,	which	will	help	you	to	get	better.

            
The following are supporters to recruit for your army

Friends. 
	 People	you	can	call	and	will	drop	what	they	are	doing	to	go	
to	a	movie	with	you,	go	for	a	walk,	have	some	coffee,	whatever	ac-
tivity	you	enjoy	doing.	These	people	are	there	for	you	and	you	are	
there	for	them.	It’s	a	two-way	street.	If	it	isn’t	a	two-way	street	–	you	
need	to	evaluate	your	capacity	to	be	a	good	friend	or	your	type	
of	friends	if	you	are	there	for	them	but	they	don’t	have	time	to	be	
there	for	you	when	you	need	support.



Pet  
	 Pets	can	work	wonders	on	your	soul	by	loving	you	and	be-
ing	there	when	you	need	them	for	a	snuggle	or	a	quiet	listener.	

Family
	 This	area	of	people	can	be	a	minefield.	If	you	have	a	toxic	
family	then	you	need	to	look	to	others	for	support.	If	you	have	sup-
portive	family,	be	grateful	for	them	and	do	whatever	you	can	to	be	
supportive	back.	
	 Family	members	aren’t	your	therapist,	your	savior,	or	your	
get	out	of	jail	free	card.	They	are	the	people	who	love	you	no	
matter	what	stupid	thing	you	do	or	say.	Don’t	expect	them	to	carry	
your	burden	or	be	someone	they	aren’t.

Mentors, Teachers, Leaders. 
	 Throughout	our	lives	we	come	across	different	people	who	
mentor	us,	teach	us,	and	lead	us.	These	people	can	help	you	by	
sharing	their	stories	of	how	they	battle	depression	and	give	you	
helpful	advice.				

            
If you have SEVERE depression, you need to find 

a professional therapist, not a life coach, not a friend, 
and definitely not your mother.

Therapist. 
	 You	need	to	find	someone	who	will	hear	you	and	listen	to	
what	you	are	saying.	Someone	who	is	trained	to	help	depressed	
people	understand	what	is	going	on	in	their	heads	and	can	ask	the	
right	questions	to	unlock	doors	to	discover	solutions.	It	is	import-
ant	you	find	the	right	person	and	understand	the	type	of	therapy	
they	offer	so	you	can	understand	what	to	expect	from	it.	



	 Understand	their	role	in	your	life,	they	aren’t	your	BFF	or	
your	therapist.	These	are	people	who	have	been	where	you	are	
and	can	teach	you	what	worked	for	them.	Some	of	it	will	work	for	
you,	some	of	it	won’t.	Be	thankful	for	their	time	and	listen	atten-
tively	to	their	stories	to	find	weapons	you	can	use	in	your	battles.
	 Avoid	people	who	think	they	have	it	all	figured	out	and	an	
“if	I	can	do	it	you	can	do	it”	philosophy,	especially	if	they	believe	in	
a	one	size	fits	all	solution.	They	are	unable	to	see	people	as	differ-
ent	from	themselves	and	don’t	understand	others	need	different	
solutions.	
	 If	someone	is	quick	to	give	you	advice	and	slow	to	listen	to	
what	you	are	actually	going	through,	don’t	look	to	them	for	help.	
They	are	incapable	of	hearing	you	and	don’t	have	the	empathy	to	
truly	understand	you,	your	story	and	where	you	are	on	your	jour-
ney.	
	 Make	sure	those	whom	you	turn	to	are	equipped	to	help	
and	you	are	realistic	in	your	expectations	of	them.	Most	important-
ly,	find	a	therapist	who	is	trained	in	your	type	of	depression.



Your Army

Name

Make	a	list	of	people	you	can	call	on	and	what	they	are	good	at	
helping	you	with.	Are	they	good	listeners,	distract	you	by	doing	
fun	things,	maybe	they	are	great	at	giving	you	a	hug.

Phone How	they	can	help	



Start 
Training



Different types of Treatments for Depression

	 Every	soldier	needs	training	to	be	effective	in	battle.	For	
those	battling	depression,	training	comes	in	the	form	of	therapy.	
There	are	three	distinctive	camps	Psycho,	Behavioural,	and	human-
istic,	all	of	which	will	provide	you	with	the	weapons	you	need	to	
win	this	fight.

Following	is	different	types	of	treatments	for	depression

Psychodynamic Therapies for Depression

Psychodynamic Therapy  
	 It	is	the	lie	on	the	couch	and	talk	your	problems	away	by	
diving	deep	into	your	past	to	discover	why	you	are	struggling	in	
the	present.	These	one-hour	sessions	with	trained	psychologi-
cal	professionals	asking	you	“How	does	that	make	you	feel,”	go	
one	for	as	long	as	the	person	need	help.	Psychodynamic	Therapy	
believes	chronic	problems	are	rooted	in	the	unconscious	mind	and	
need	to	be	understood	for	a	catharsis	to	occur.	It	helps	the	person	
become	self-aware	of	their	unconscious	patterns	and	how	they	
formed	in	order	to	rewire	or	change	the	pattern.	Psychodynamic	
therapy	is	focused	on	the	individual	and	is	patient	led	free	form	
sessions	without	a	predetermined	subject	to	discuss.

Freudian Therapy 
	 This	is	the	original	therapy	theory	of	the	unconscious	(id)	
which	is	moderated	by	the	ego	and	the	superego,	and	controls	the	
id	impulses	through	guilt	and	shame.	You	must	dig	deep	into	your	
childhood	for	an	answer.



Ego Therapy
	 This	type	is	derived	from	the	Freudian	and	focuses	on	ego	
function	as	it	relates	to	world	outside	the	individual.	It	focuses	on	
the	individual’s	capacity	to	form	defenses,	adapt,	and	test	reality.	

Object Relations Therapy 
	 This	theory	believes	individuals	are	formed	by	those	around	
them.	The	individual	struggles	to	maintain	relationships	with	other	
people	while	being	unique.	The	representation	of	self	is	created	
in	childhood	and	played	out	in	adult	relationships.	We	repeatedly	
engage	in	the	same	type	of	relationships	to	become	free	of	them.	

Self-Psychology Therapy
	 Self	is	the	individual’s	perception	of	their	experience	and	
their	self-esteem.	It	focuses	on	the	individuals	perceived	rela-
tionship	with	others	based	on	differentiators	and	boundaries.	It	
believes	that	those	who	choose	self-destructive	behaviours	have	
a	weakness	at	the	core	of	their	personalities.	By	engaging	in	addic-
tive	behaviours,	they	are	trying	to	fill	a	void	in	their	self-esteem.	



	 Where	Psychotherapy	looks	deep	inside	the	individual	and	
can	take	an	indeterminate	amount	of	time	to	root	out	the	cause	
and	then	create	different	patterns	in	behaviour,	cognitive	therapies	
focus	on	changing	the	behaviour	in	the	present.							
	 The	more	modern,	Cognitive	therapy	focuses	on	what	is	
happening	now	and	doesn’t	dive	into	your	subconscious	mind	or	
your	childhood,	it	is	only	concerned	with	what	is	going	on	right	
now.	
	 “The	alternative,	“problem-based”	therapies,	such	as	cog-
nitive	behavioral	therapy,	aim	to	reduce	or	eliminate	symptoms	
instead	of	exploring	the	client’s	deep-seated	needs,	urges,	and	de-
sires	(McLeod,	2014).	“As	a	result,	the	therapy	sessions	are	sched-
uled	for	a	short	period	of	time,	follow	a	set	course	like	structure,	
occur	in	both	group	and	one	on	one	sessions.	

Non Psychotherapy Treatments



Cognitive Therapies for Depression
 
Cognitive Behavioural Therapy Courses
	 These	20	session	courses	will	help	you	understand	your	
behaviours	and	your	thought	patterns	to	gain	control	over	your	
mind	and	emotions.	It	is	a	form	of	psychotherapy	that	focuses	on	
how	a	person’s	thoughts,	beliefs,	and	attitudes	affect	their	feelings	
and	behaviors.	CBT	focuses	on	the	thoughts	and	feelings	of	the	
moment	to	change	a	person’s	mindset	and	thereby	affect	their	
emotions	at	that	moment.	It	can	give	you	the	weapons	you	need	
to	combat	depression	during	the	darkest	of	times.

Dialectic Behavioural Therapy 
	 Is	a	type	of	Cognitive	Behavioural	Therapy	developed	in	
1980	to	treat	borderline	personality	disorder.	Dialectics	is	based	on	
the	concept	that	everything	is	composed	of	opposites	and	change	
occurs	when	there	is	a	dialogue,	an	example	of	this	is	my	court-
room	weapon,	which	attacks	lies	with	truth.	This	therapy	helps	you	
to	live	in	the	moment,	regulate	emotions,	manage	stress,	and	build	
better	relationships.	



Mindfulness Therapy 
	 This	8-week	course	marries	mindfulness	meditation	and	
techniques	with	interactive	cognitive	subsystem	theory	which	says	
our	mind	has	two	modes	to	receive	and	process	data,	a	being	
mode	and	a	doing	mode.	It	helps	to	disconnect	thoughts	from	
moods	to	liberate	a	person	from	their	negative	thought	patterns	
and	replace	them	with	positive	thought	patterns.	

Systematic therapy 
	 This	therapy	is	derived	from	the	belief	we	are	all	intercon-
nected	and	how	we	interact	affects	the	individual.	It	is	used	in	
family	and	couples	therapy	to	understand	how	the	unit	interacts,	
communicates,	and	behaves	towards	each	other	to	teach	new	
communication	and	behavioural	techniques.	If	your	family	is	part	of	
the	cause	of	your	depression,	consider	this	type	of	therapy.

Supportive therapy
	 This	type	of	therapy	is	different	than	most	psychotherapies	
which	ask	questions	to	help	the	person	find	the	answers	for	them-
selves.	A	supportive	therapist	will	inject	their	opinions,	advice,	
encouragement,	reassurance,	and	comfort	when	needed.	They	still	
listen	to	the	person.	However,	they	are	actively	helping	the	person	
by	telling	them	what	they	need	to	do	instead	of	allowing	them	to	
figure	it	out	for	themselves.	This	type	of	therapy	is	good	for	people	
who	are	unable	to	care	for	themselves	or	find	it	hard	to	think	for	
themselves.		

“Getting better from depression demands a lifelong 
commitment. I’ve made that commitment for my life’s 

sake and for the sake of those who love me.” 
— Susan Polis Schutz, poet



	 Cognitive	therapies	are	short	term	therapies	using	positive	
thinking	and	mindfulness	techniques	in	a	course	format.	These	
therapists	are	focused	on	the	present	and	changing	your	thought	
patterns	without	diving	deep	into	the	cause.	It	provides	a	group	of	
people	the	tools	(weapons)	to	win	battles,	but	they	won’t	help	you	
win	the	war.	If	you	have	clinical	depression,	you	still	need	to	find	
someone	willing	to	dive	into	the	cause	and	help	you	to	understand	
how	you	got	where	you	are	and	how	you	can	move	forward	in	the	
long	run.	A	combination	of	therapies	and	drugs	may	be	required	to	
get	you	battle	ready.



Humanistic Therapies for Depression

	 Humanistic	therapy	believes	people	can	make	choices	to	
develop	to	their	maximum	potential.	Unlike	cognitive	therapies,	
Humanistic	therapy	focuses	on	the	individual	instead	of	a	group	
to	define	the	approach.	Cognitive	therapies	are	a	one	size	fits	all	
type	therapy	with	set	course	outline	and	worksheets.	Humanistic	
emphasizes	positive	behaviours	and	the	ability	of	the	individual	to	
achieve	self-actualization	through	self-exploration.	

Client Centered Therapy 
	 This	type	of	therapy	let’s	“clients”	tell	their	own	stories	at	
their	own	pace	in	their	own	way.	The	therapist	is	there	only	to	listen	
and	create	a	safe	non-judgemental	environment	for	the	individual	
to	explore	the	meaning	for	themselves.	It	is	believed	that	the	client	
knows	more	about	themselves	than	the	therapist	does	so	they	do	
not	need	the	guidance	or	wisdom	of	an	expert.	

Gestalt Therapy
	 This	method	helps	clients	to	focus	on	the	now	and	under-
stand	what	is	really	happening	rather	than	what	they	perceive	as	
occurring	based	on	their	past	experiences.	Clients	do	more	than	
talk	about	their	past,	they	re-experience	them	through	re-enact-
ment	to	understand	what	really	happened	instead	of	what	they	
remember.	

Existential Therapy 
	 Therapists	help	individuals	find	meaning	and	purpose	in	
their	lives	to	end	the	fear	of	the	unknown.	It	believes	you	have	free	
will	to	determine	your	future	and	help	to	make	the	choices	with	
less	anxiety	and	more	authenticity.



Your Training

Which	type	of	therapy	have	you	tried?	Did	it	work?	Why	did	it	
work	or	why	didn’t	it?	Use	this	page	to	take	notes	as	you	
research	the	best	therapy	for	you.	



Choose 
your 

Weapons 



Different types of Weapons for Depression

Knowledge
	 The	first	weapon	to	take	into	battle	is	the	knowledge	that	
your	mind	and	emotions	lie	to	you.	That’s	right,	they	lie.	You	can’t	
trust	them.	
	 Crazy	talk	you	say.	Considering	depression	is	sneaky	and	at-
tacks	your	emotions	and	thoughts,	like	a	demon	whispering	in	your	
ear,	it	can	make	you	do	things	you	would	not	do	in	saner	happier	
moments.	
	 I’m	not	saying	depressed	people	hear	demons,	unless	they	
have	psychotic	depression.	What	I’m	saying	is	your	mind	is	feeding	
you	lies	by	saying,	“You	don’t	matter.”	“No	one	cares	about	you.”	
“No	one	would	notice	if	you	disappeared.”	“You	are	worthless.”	
“You	can’t	do	anything	right.”	…	You	get	the	point.	
	 These	lies	can	be	backed	up	with	evidence	from	the	out-
side	world.	Your	brain	says,	“No	one	wants	you.”	Then	provides	
the	evidence	to	back	up	its	claim,	With	evidence,	it	can	be	easy	to	
believe	the	lies	so	you	need	the	second	weapon.

A Journal         
		 Write	letters	in	a	journal	about	how	you	are	feeling	and	why.	
As	you	write	your	thoughts	will	become	less	jumbled	and	you	will	
be	able	to	analyze	them.

“When you’re depressed you don’t control your 

thoughts, your thoughts control you. 

I wish people understood that.” 

— Anonymous



Argue with Yourself
	 The	third	weapon,	become	a	lawyer.	Your	mind	says,	“No	
one	wants	you.”	And	gives	you	evidence	to	back	up	the	lie.	What	
do	you	do?	
	 You	become	a	defence	lawyer.	“What	about…”	You	list	the	
people	who	want	you	in	their	lives	to	balance	it	against	the	pros-
ecution’s	evidence.	You	need	to	be	honest	and	list	those	you	take	
for	granted.
	 Then	comes	the	cross	and	the	prosecution	can	be	cruel.		
“No	one	wants	you	because	you	are	always	alone.”	
	 Now	it’s	time	to	get	real	and	be	brutally	honest	with	your-
self.	“I’m	alone	all	the	time	because	I	choose	to	be	so	I	can	do	the	
things	I	want	to	do	without	interruption.”	The	key	is	to	be	brutal	
with	yourself	during	cross	to	get	to	the	truth.												
	 When	we	are	in	self-pity	mode,	we	make	“All”	statements	
and	can’t	see	what	is	in	front	of	us	because	we	aren’t	getting	what	
we	wanted.
	 For	example,	the	prosecution	says,	“No	one	will	ever	love	
you	because	you	never	get	asked	out.”	At	this	point	you	have	to	
be	honest.	Do	you	really	never	get	a	date	or	do	the	only	ones	ask-
ing	not	interest	you?	Keep	going	back	and	forth	until	you	discover	
why	you	are	struggling	to	find	love.

Distraction
	 Another	weapon	is	distraction.	You	need	to	distract	your	
mind.	Listen	to	audio	books,	play	upbeat	music,	work	on	a	project.	
Do	something	to	occupy	your	mind.



Lists           
	 Gratitude	and	affirmation	lists	work.	They	remind	you	of	all	
the	good	things	in	your	life	when	you	can’t	remember	one.	
	 Affirmations	balance	the	scales	by	offsetting	the	lies	with	
truths.	I’m	not	talking	about	positive	thinking	falsehoods	or	faking	
it	‘til	you	make	it	statements.	I	mean	truths.	When	you	are	mentally	
strong	and	in	a	good	place	make	a	list	of	truths	to	reference	when	
you	need	to.	

Take inventory
	 One	of	the	ways	depression	will	get	you	is	to	remind	you	
about	what	you’ve	lost	or	what	you	don’t	have	anymore.	Take	stock	
of	what	you	do	have,	what	you	own,	your	skills,	your	talents,	your	
achievements.	Don’t	think	about	what	you	want	–	focus	on	what	
you	have.		

Find your purpose
	 Without	a	purpose,	a	reason	for	living,	you	can	get	caught	in	
the	undertow	and	get	dragged	down	to	where	thoughts	of	suicide	
live.	You	need	to	find	your	purpose	and	then	make	plans	to	fulfill	
that	purpose.

Dream of tomorrow
	 This	is	different	than	taking	inventory.	This	works	when	you	
get	stuck	in	the	past	and	your	present	situation	will	not	get	you	out	
of	it.	Dream	of	tomorrow.	Something	you	can	obtain	by	taking	ac-
tion.	Try	to	stay	away	from	things	where	you	need	another	person	
to	make	it	a	reality,	like	getting	married	or	getting	your	dream	job.	
	 Think	about	your	dream	vacation	and	then	plan	it.	Research	
it,	find	out	how	much	it	would	cost,	everything.	Save	pictures	to	a	
Pinterest	board.	Pick	something	you	can	get	excited	about	and	you	
can	achieve	on	your	own.	



Other weapons are: 

Calling	a	friend.	

Going	for	a	walk.	

Go	for	a	drive.	

Drawing.	

Watch	a	comedy.	

Listen	to	a	stand-up	comedian’s	podcast.	

Clean	the	house.	

Have	a	shower.	

Find	zoom	meetups.	

Take	an	online	course.	

Create	a	vision	board.	

Read	a	book.

            
	 The	key	is	to	do	something.	Anything.	Just	lying	in	bed	
won’t	help	you	get	better.	If	you	know	what	your	purpose	is,	act	
on	it.	During	the	pandemic	feelings	of	isolation	have	increased,	
domestic	violence	is	up,	and	people	are	disconnected.	This	is	an	
environment	depression	thrives	in.	



Your Weapons

Make	a	list	of	weapons	you	want	in	your	arsenal	and	make	a	
note	if	they	worked	or	not.	Got	someone	to	call	on	to	practice	
welding	a	weapon,	put	their	name	beside	it.



	 It	is	important	you	work	with	someone	who	is	trained	in	de-
pression,	who	will	listen	to	you,	ask	questions,	and	strive	to	under-
stand	where	you	are	coming	from	instead	of	someone	who	wants	
to	tell	you	how	to	live.	
	 Avoid	people	who	think	they	have	it	all	figured	out	and	an	
“if	I	can	do	it,	you	can	do	it”	philosophy.	Many	of	those	who	be-
lieve	in	a	one	size	fits	all	solution	are	unable	to	see	people	as	dif-
ferent	from	themselves	and	don’t	understand	others	need	different	
solutions.	
	 If	someone	is	quick	to	give	you	advice	and	slow	to	listen	to	
what	you	are	actually	going	through,	move	on.	They	are	incapable	
of	hearing	you	and	don’t	have	the	empathy	to	truly	understand	
you,	your	story,	and	where	you	are	on	your	journey.	
	 Stay	away	from	positive	thinking	people	who	jump	down	
your	throat	when	you	make	a	statement	which	they	deem	negative	
and	fling	placating	positive	thinking	statements	at	you.	These	peo-
ple	only	want	the	happy	positive	you	and	are	not	equipped	to	help	
the	sad,	depressed	you.	Instead	look	to	those	who	have	the	skills	
and	training	to	truly	help	you.
	 Not	everyone	will	be	able	to	help	you.	It	is	important	you	
don’t	expect	them	to	save	you,	be	there	for	you,	or	fix	you.	Only	
you	can	do	that	with	guidance	from	trained	therapists	willing	to	ask	
questions	and	listen	to	your	story.

“If	you	know	someone	who’s	depressed,	please	

resolve	never	to	ask	them	why.	Depression	isn’t	

a	straightforward	response	to	a	bad	situation;	

depression	just	is,	like	the	weather.”	

—	Stephen	Fry





Your Story

Think	about	your	relationship	with	depression	and	write	your	
story	about	your	own	battle.	Here	are	some	writing	prompts	to	
help	you	get	started	on	writing	your	story	and	understanding	
your	depression	and	how	you	battle	it.

Write	about	your	feelings	about	depression	and	how	it	has	
changed	your	life.	

When	did	you	first	experience	depression?	Write	about	what	
happened,	how	did	people	react,	what	did	you	feel	about	the	
world	around	you.	

Write	a	list	of	words	that	come	to	mind	when	you	think	about	
your	depression.	Then	define	those	words	using	your	own	
words.	Write	about	how	those	words	represent	you	and	your	
depression.

What	was	the	darkest	moment	in	your	life?	Write	about	what	it	
felt	like,	what	happened,	and	what	did	you	do?	What	did	peo-
ple	around	you	do?	What	tools	did	you	use	to	move	forward?	
Did	you	engage	in	therapy?	How	did	you	move	through	that	
time	and	get	out	of	it.	

Exercise:

Once	you’ve	written	your	story	go	back	and	highlight	the	sen-
tences	where	you	blame	others,	where	you	use	victimization	
language,	where	you	tell	the	story	from	a	weak	voice.

Rewrite	these	sentences	with	a	stronger	voice	without	blaming	
others	for	your	depression	or	sounding	like	a	victim.	Use	active	
language	-	I	am	....	I	did....	I	believe	...	I	choose...	

No	one	can	take	your	story	away	from	you,	be	proud	of	yourself	
for	choosing	to	fight	and	live	another	day.	



Your Story

“You	say	you’re	‘depressed’	—	all	I	see	is	resilience.	You	are	
allowed	to	feel	messed	up	and	inside	out.	It	doesn’t	mean	
you’re	defective	—	it	just	means	you’re	human.”	
David	Mitchell,	Cloud	Atlas



Your Story
“I	didn’t	want	my	picture	taken	because	I	was	going	to	cry.	I	
didn’t	know	why	I	was	going	to	cry,	but	I	knew	that	if	anybody	
spoke	to	me	or	looked	at	me	too	closely	the	tears	would	fly	out	
of	my	eyes	and	the	sobs	would	fly	out	of	my	throat	and	I’d	cry	
for	a	week.	I	could	feel	the	tears	brimming	and	sloshing	in	me	
like	water	in	a	glass	that	is	unsteady	and	too	full.”	-	Sylvia	Plath



Your Story

“That’s	the	thing	about	depression:	A	human	being	can	survive	
almost	anything,	as	long	as	she	sees	the	end	in	sight.	But	de-
pression	is	so	insidious,	and	it	compounds	daily,	that	it’s	impos-
sible	to	ever	see	the	end.	-	Elizabeth	Wurtzel,	Prozac	Nation



Your Story

“It’s	so	difficult	to	describe	depression	to	someone	who’s	never	
been	there,	because	it’s	not	sadness.	I	know	sadness.	Sadness	
is	to	cry	and	to	feel.	But	it’s	that	cold	absence	of	feeling	—	that	
really	hollowed-out	feeling.”—	J.K.	Rowling
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September 30, 2022

Resale Rights of Trustworthy Leaders or the title given to the book by the 
Licensee. 

WHEREAS:

Licensee wishes to obtain a license to use of product (hereinafter, the “As-
set”), and 

Licensor is willing to grant to the Licensee a non-exclusive, non-transfer-
able License to use the Asset for the term and specific purpose set forth in 
this Agreement,

NOW, THEREFORE, in consideration of the foregoing, and of the mutual 
promises and undertakings contained herein, and other good and valuable 
consideration, the parties agree as follows:

1. Definitions

1.1 “Agreement” means this License Agreement

1.2 “Asset” means the Asset provided by Licensor - Trustworthy Leaders 
e-book personalised to the Licensee’s brand and story

1.3 “Intellectual Property Rights” means all rights in and to any copyright, 
trademark, trading name, design, patent, know how (trade secrets) and all 
other rights resulting from intellectual activity in the industrial, scientific, 
literary or artistic field and any application or right to apply for registration 
of any of these rights and any right to protect or enforce any of these rights

1.4 “Party” means a person or business entity who has executed this Agree-
ment

1.5 “Term” means the term of this Agreement commencing on the date of 
purchase with no expiry date 

2. License Grant



2.1 Licensor grants to the Licensee a non-exclusive, non-transferable Li-
cense for the Term to use the Asset for the specific purpose specified in this 
Agreement, subject to the terms and conditions set out in this Agreement.

3. Charges

3.1 In consideration of the Licensor providing the License, the Licensee 
agrees to pay Licensor the amount of the License Charge as specified in the 
purchase invoice.

4. Licensee’s Obligations

4.1 The Licensee cannot use the Asset, for purposes other than as specified 
in this Agreement 

4.2 The Licensee can sell their personalised version of the asset on Amazon 
and other self - publishing digital platforms 

4.3 The Licensee will not distribute, sell, License or sub-License, let, trade 
or expose for sale the Asset to a third party. ie publisher

4.4 The Licensee can provide copies either free or sell for a price they deem 
appropriate online and off.

4.5 Licensee shall ensure that the Asset retains all Licensor copyright no-
tices and other proprietary legends and all trademarks or service marks of 
Licensor. - The non-personalized parts remain the copyright of MarketAP-
eel and this must remain as long as the content in the book is created by 
MarketAPeel

5. Intellectual Property Rights

5.1 All non-personalised Intellectual Property Rights over and in respect of 
the Asset are owned by Licensor. The Licensee does not acquire any rights 
of ownership in the non-personalised parts of the Asset.

5.2 All personalised Intellectual Property Rights over and in respect of the 
Asset are owned by the Licensee. The Licensor does not acquire any rights 
of ownersip in the personalised parts of the Asset



6. Limitation of Liability

6.1 The Licensee acknowledges and agrees that neither Licensor nor its 
board members, officers, employees or agents, will be liable for any loss or 
damage arising out of or resulting from Licensor’s provision of the Asset 
under this Agreement, or any use of the Asset by the Licensee or its em-
ployees; and Licensee hereby releases Licensor to the fullest extent from 
any such liability, loss, damage or claim.

7. Confidentiality

7.1 Neither Party may use, disclose or make available to any third party 
the other Party’s Confidential Information, unless such use or disclosure is 
done in accordance with the terms of this Agreement.

7.2 Each Party must hold the other Party’s Confidential Information secure 
and in confidence, except to the extent that such Confidential Information: 
a. is required to be disclosed according to the requirements of any law, 
judicial or legislative body or government agency; or b. was approved for 
release in writing by the other Party, but only to the extent of and subject to 
such conditions as may be imposed in such written authorisation.

7.3 This clause 7 will survive termination of this Agreement.

8. Disclaimers & Release

8.1 To the extent permitted by law, Licensor will in no way be liable to the 
Licensee or any third party for any loss or damage, however caused (in-
cluding through negligence) which may be directly or indirectly suffered in 
connection with any use of the Asset.

8.2 The Asset is provided by Licensor on an “as is” basis.

8.3 Licensor will not be held liable by the Licensee in any way, for any loss, 
damage or injury suffered by the Licensee or by any other person related to 
any use of the Asset or any part thereof.

8.4 Notwithstanding anything contained in this Agreement, in no event 



shall Licensor be liable for any claims, damages or loss which may arise 
from the modification, combination, operation or use of the Asset with 
Licensee computer programs.

8.5 Licensor does not warrant that the Asset will function in any environ-
ment.

8.6 The Licensee acknowledges that:

a. The Asset has not been prepared to meet any specific requirements of 
any party, including any requirements of Licensee; and b. it is therefore the 
responsibility of the Licensee to ensure that the Asset meets its own indi-
vidual requirements.

8.7 To the extent permitted by law, no express or implied warranty, term, 
condition or undertaking is given or assumed by Licensor, including any 
implied warranty of merchantability or fitness for a particular purpose.

9. Indemnification

9.1 The Licensee must indemnify, defend and hold harmless Licensor, its 
board members, officers, employees and agents from and against any and 
all claims (including third party claims), demands, actions, suits, expenses 
(including attorney’s fees) and damages (including indirect or consequen-
tial loss) resulting in any way from:

a. Licensee’s and Licensee’s employee’s use or reliance on the Asset,  b. 
any breach of the terms of this License Agreement by the Licensee or any 
Licensee employee, and  c. any other act of Licensee.

9.2 This clause 9 will survive termination of this Agreement.

10. Waiver

10.1 Any failure or delay by either Party to exercise any right, power or 
privilege hereunder or to insist upon observance or performance by the 



other of the provisions of this License Agreement shall not operate or be 
construed as a waiver thereof.

11. Governing Law

11.1 This Agreement will be construed by and governed in accordance 
with the laws of British Columbia, Canada. The Parties submit to exclusive 
jurisdiction of the courts of British Columbia, Canada.

12. Notices

12.1 All notices required under this Agreement shall be in writing and 
shall be deemed given (i) when delivered personally; (ii) five (5) days after 
mailing, when sent certified mail, return receipt requested and postage pre-
paid; or (iii) one (1) business day after dispatch, when sent via a commer-
cial overnight carrier, fees prepaid. All notices given by either Party must 
be sent to the address of the other as first written above (unless otherwise 
changed by written notice).

13. Counterparts

13.1 This Agreement may be executed in any number of counterparts, each 
of which shall be deemed to be an original and all of which taken together 
shall constitute one instrument.

14. Entire Agreement

14.1 This Agreement contains the entire agreement between the Parties 
and supersedes any previous understanding, commitments or agreements, 
oral or written. Further, this Agreement may not be modified, changed, or 
otherwise altered in any respect except by a written agreement signed by 
both Parties.

Shannon Peel
MarketAPeel


